
 

Making the financial case to win better bank contracts  June 2023 

 

Branches can strengthen the case for winning improvements to the pay and 

conditions of bank workers by extracting supportive data from the Trust’s latest 

financial accounts. 

Trusts need to reduce agency spending – so organisations need to ensure bank 

contracts are rewarding, remain competitive and have attractive terms. 

Accounts will normally be found on the Trust’s own website. We have used a typical 

example to illustrate the information you might need. 

After an extensive report on performance over the previous year, Trust accounts will 

normally show the financial statements, including the statement of comprehensive 

income, statement of financial position and the notes to the accounts. 

The statement of comprehensive income will show the trust’s surplus or deficit for the 

year. 

 

The statement of financial position will show the cash assets that the trust is holding. 

 

The Trust in question recorded a surplus of £2.9m on its normal operations.  

That becomes a deficit for the year of £2.6m principally because of £5m in “finance 

costs: Public dividend capital dividends payable”, which is a form of finance that 

entails an interest payment to the Department of Health and Social Care. 

 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/reducing-expenditure-on-nhs-agency-staff-rules-and-price-caps/#Toolkits


 

The accounts show the trust as holding cash assets of £32.6m 

 

 

The notes to the accounts should also contain a renumeration and staff report 

 

 



 

In here you can find staff numbers (usually broken down to reveal total bank and 

agency numbers), which shows the number of bank and agency staff (by WTE) at 

531 out of 6,583 total staff. 

 

You will also see Staff costs (usually broken down to reveal total bank and agency 

costs). This example shows total staff costs at £345.8m, of which £35.2m is for “other 

staff” (most likely bank and agency staff), implying that each 1% increase in pay for 

all “other staff” adds around £35,000 to the pay bill. 

 

 

 

 



 

What would the bank lump sum cost employers? 

There are two elements to the non-consolidated award… 

• a 2% non-consolidated payment to all staff 

• a tiered cash payment, depending on which of 5 tiers staff are in (with an 

average value of 4%). 

For exact figures based on bands, you would need to look here 

https://www.nhsemployers.org/offer-in-principle and work out the “tiered cash 

payment” based on numbers of staff in band.  

At this stage keep it simple and work on the average 4% plus the 2%. 

In this example, a 1% increase would be £35,000 so multiply this by 6 to get a total 

extra cost of £210,000 shared across 531 bank staff. 

 

Comparing this to executive salaries 

The Trust may state this is simply unaffordable. However, in the financial report you 

will also find the salaries of executive directors, including the chief executive. 

 

These figures can help emphasise the affordability of improvements to bank pay and 

conditions for the Trust. 

UNISON’s general guidance on putting claims in the context of wider economic 

developments can be found on this link https://www.unison.org.uk/pay-claims/  

For assistance in interpreting trust accounts, contact Bargaining Support on 

bsg@unison.co.uk  

https://www.nhsemployers.org/offer-in-principle
https://www.unison.org.uk/pay-claims/
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